

May 4, 2010

Richard Jones Commissioner of Public Works City of Racine 730 Washington Avenue Racine, WI 53403

RE:

Douglas Avenue

Dear Mr. Jones:

The Douglas Avenue Business Improvement District (BID) Board would like to formally request an amendment to Resolution number 09-1447 adopted on June 16, 200. This resolution gave the BID Board permission to paint the former trolley cars poles and other black metal poles that are located along Douglas Avenue south of Yout Street. However the BID would like permission to extend this approval North one block to Good Street.

The poles will be hand sanded with all dust and scraping being captured and disposed of in accordance with all State and Federal regulations for lead and painted a high gloss black. The BID Board will cover the cost for labor and materials.

This resolution also allowed for the installation of hanging baskets. The BID would like permission to install decorative banners rather than hanging baskets between State Street and Goold Street.

If you have any questions please feel free to contact me directly at 262/898-7404.

Sincerely,

Kristin Niemiec, on behalf of the BID Board

Cc:

David Namowicz, Chairman Alderman David Maack

Brian O'Connell